Annual Meeting Minutes

Region III of the AVA

June 14, 2013

· The meeting was called to order by Regional Supervisor/President Kathy Rynning at 7:35 p.m.

· Minutes from the 2012 annual meeting were read and accepted by acclamation.

· Since no Treasurer’s Report was available, it was agreed that Bonnie Kuki would contact Kerry Noble to request they be e-mailed at the earliest convenience.

· Nominations for President:  Lorilee Robison

      Treasurer:  Kathy Seelye

      Secretary:  Tereesa Wentland

Tom Sayles approved the slate, Carolyn Overton seconded and the slate was approved by unanimous acclamation.

· Kathy Rynning thanked both Penny Maydeck and Kerry Noble for their years of dedicated service to Region III, including their years as Regional Supervisor and Treasurer, respectively.

· A motion was made by Linda Bender and seconded by Katie Venters, to share 30% of the profits from our Region III Championships competition with the host team, JT Ranch.  The motion was approved by acclamation.

· There was lengthy discussion about a site for our 2014 Regional Championships, and whether it should be a USEF and AVA recognized competition.  Two venues were discussed:  Lynden, WA and the Oregon Horse Park in Eugene, OR.  After consideration of costs and the necessity of making it a three day event (Friday evening, Saturday & Sunday), a motion was made by Tom Sayles and seconded by Elyse Valsquire, to secure the Oregon Horse Park, (also the site for 2014 Nationals).  The dates will be June 20, 21 and 22, 2014.  The dates and venue were approved by unanimous acclamation.

Since the 2014 Regional Championships would not have a “host” team, disbursement any profits would be discussed following the competition.  A motion was made by Tom Sayles and seconded by Linda Bender, that in the instance where no host team exists for a Regional Competition, any profits will be disbursed by a consensus of the membership.  The motion passed by acclamation.

· It was noted by Regional Supervisor Kathy Rynning that her request for AVA grant money to help defer the cost of hiring Carol Beutler to run our show office had been denied by Jan Garrod (AVA Grant Chairman).  The reason for the decision was said to be the wealth of our Region precluded our need.

· Patti Skipton talked about educational offerings and hoped that Warm Beach Vaulters would have an opportunity to host a clinic the third weekend in November 2013.  She also iterated the benefits of sharing clinicians between clubs and hoped Gaelle Cimientere would set up a “coaches only” section on the Region III website.  A hearty “thank you” from the members was directed to Gaelle for her hours of website development and  maintenance.

· It was agreed Redwing Vaulters coaches would try to reinstitute the Regional High Point Award for the next competition season. 

There being no further business before the membership, the meeting was adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Bonnie Kuki, Secretary

